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Our Next Meeting -  Saturday - September 17, 2005  

Where -  Meet at the Naperville Municipal Center, Aurora Avenue and Eagle Street, lower level

When -  8:00a.m. until 10:00a.m.             New NAHC Website: www.NapervilleHomeowners.org 

  ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~Confederation President's Message~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~


               NAHC is BACK from Summer Break For Our Calendar Year 2005-2006

We have started our 2005-2006 Calendar year very quickly with our NAHC Board of Directors meeting on Thursday, Sept 1 at 7 PM at the City Municipal Center, Room C. 

Our first NAHC General Membership meeting is Saturday, September 17 from 8-10 AM at the Naperville City Municipal Center, Rooms A, B, C. on the lower level.  We will meet every third Saturday of the month at the same time and location (unless announced differently).  Every other month, starting September 17, we will meet with the Mayor, City Council, and City Staff. We will address current key issues and programs that affect you – the HOA and your homeowners.  Pick up your copy of our new 2005-2006 Calendar year membership meeting and BOD meeting schedules, and list of current NAHC Board members.

Regardless of  whether you are a NAHC member in good standing or not (good time to bring your Annual Dues payment up to date), or a prospective member, or just an  interested homeowner, or in the process of forming an active HOA, please PLAN ON ATTENDING on September 17 and monthly thereafter. 

We have planned an extremely interesting Agenda for September 17 that you and your HOA leadership and homeowners won’t want to miss. Besides our normal business meeting, we will have a key VOTE on adopting the new changes to our NAHC By-Laws, discussions on new topics for our 2005-2006 Calendar year, important City T.E.D. Communications Survey, progress reports on the “Downtown Neighborhood Shuttle Pilot Program”, “Rt. 59 Public Hearing”, and latest “Hobson Area Redevelopment Effort”,. The final hour will be spent on the annual review of the City C.I.P. (Capital Improvement Program) where your input, comments, and ideas are important for the continual future positive growth of the City. Our website www.napervillehomeowners.org will be updated shortly and then monthly.

Be sure to GET INVOLVED this year! See you Saturday, Sept 17th and every month thereafter.

Thanks.     

Chuck Schlabach ,  President, Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation,  Chuckschla@aol.com     

NAHC BOARD SELECTS NEW TREASURER

The NAHC Board of Directors at their regular meeting on Sept 1 named Associate Director June Edlund to the position of NAHC treasurer, replacing Robert Mervis who resigned due to increased personal committments.  Edlund will formally assume the position on September 30.

ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR POSITIONS AVAILABLE

The NAHC Board is looking for two new associate directors.  If you are interested in helping the present Board in its efforts to improve the lives of Naperville residents, please contact Dr. Jim Dorciak, one of the NAHC directors, at 630-904-6442 or 630-904-5424 by October 15.
SEX OFFENDER INFORMATION AVAILABLE

There are two web sites available for Naperville area residents to check if they want to determine if there are any registered sex offenders living in their neighborhood.  The Naperville web site is:

www.naperville.il.us, go to Public Safety, go to Police Services, go to Registered Sex Offenders

The Illinois Sex Offender Registration web site is: www.isp.state.il.us/sor

HOMEOWNERS DIRECTORY UPDATES NEEDED

We are trying to keep our NAHC directory up to date.  If your Homeowners Association has made any changes to its officers, please contact Liz Jesse at 630-922-1405 or Cindy Reitz at 630-904-7752 with the updated information.  It is hard to get information out to homeowners if we do not have the correct contact people.

FUTURE NAHC BOARD OF DIRECTORS MTGS

Our next BoD meeting is May 5, 2005.  The meeting is scheduled to be held at 7:00 pm at the Naperville Municipal Center at Aurora Ave and Eagle Street.   

We still need more volunteers for our phone calling tree.  Please contact any member of the Board to volunteer. 

YOUTH REPRESENTATIVES SOUGHT FOR CITY BOARDS

Positions on several city boards and commissions will be made available this fall to high school juniors and seniors. Interested students should submit a one-page essay to the Mayor’s Office explaining their interest in serving, what strengths they could add to a board/commission and what they hope to get out of the experience. The essay should also include the student’s name, address, phone number, high school, grade and indicate which board/commission they are most interested in serving. Students should anticipate actively participating on the boards & commissions, therefore, consideration should be given to the time commitment required. The deadline for submitting letters of interest is September 16, 2005. For more information on this opportunity, please contact the Mayor’s Office at (630) 420-6018.

NAHC BY-LAWS REVISION STATUS

The NAHC's out-dated By-Laws have been undergoing major revisions.  A  final vote is planned for the September 17 meeting. See our new web site for information about the proposed By-Law changes and the actual wording,

FUTURE MEETING TOPICS

The Board is always planning for future meetings.  We have a few open meetings where we can schedule a topic that might be of interest to you and to other homeowners associations. If you have ideas, please let any member of the Board know, or contact our president Chuck Schlabach at 630-983-4661, or our vice-president Dr. Robert Buckman at 630-357-7677 with your suggestions and comments.
CITY MEETING SCHEDULE

Sept 6 - Naperville City Council  - 7 p.m. 

Sept 7 - Naperville Plan Commission  - 7 p.m.

Sept 20 - Naperville City Council - 7 p.m.

Sept 21 - Naperville Plan Commission  - 7 p.m.

Sept 28 - Naperville Plan Commission  - 7 p.m.

FUTURE 2005 NAHC MEETINGS 

Our next 2005 meetings will be on Sept 17, Oct 15, Nov 19 and Dec 10.  @006 meetings will be on Jan 28, Feb 18, Mar 18, April 15, May 20 and June 17.

FREE NEIGHBORHOOD GARAGE SALE PUBLICITY

If your homeowners association is having a neighborhood garage sale, we will be happy to put a small notice in this Newsletter.  Deadline is the 25th of the month preceding the sale.  Send information to the editor (address at the end of this newsletter) and he will put a blurb in this newsletter.  

MEETING ROOMS AVAILABLE FOR RENT AT THE LIBRARY

The Naperville Public Library has expanded the number of rooms and the days meeting rooms are available.  A small meeting room, with room for up to 12 people, is now available for rental at the Naper Boulevard Library, 2035 S. Naper Blvd.  This room, complete with board table, is perfect for committee meetings or meetings of homeowners groups.

The 95th Street Library’s Computer Lab, 3015 Cedar Glade Dr., is also available for rental.  Groups may rent the room and use the same standard software applications that are available in the Library’s Computer Labs.  All meeting rooms at the 95th Street Library are now available for Sunday rental, too. In the evening, rental hours end at 8:30 p.m., Monday through Friday, and 4:30 p.m. on Sunday.

To start the room reservation process, go to our website, www.napervillle-lib.org and click on “NPL Online Forms” in the lower left hand corner for our Room Reservation form.  Or you may call Jane Wenzel, 961-4100, ext. 2220.

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA DOCUMENTS ON-LINE
Residents can access the entire City Council agenda packet online.  It contains detailed information on every agenda item that will be considered by the Naperville City Council at its upcoming meeting. Agenda packets are posted on the city’s Web site, www.naperville.il.us, each Friday before a City Council meeting. For more information on City \Council meetings, please call the Mayor’s Office at 630-420-6018.

WALK TO SCHOOL DAY WORKSHOP

The City of Naperville will host an informational workshop on the International Walk to School Day program from 10-11 a.m. on Friday, September 9, in meeting rooms B and C of the Naperville Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle Street. This meeting will give event organizers the opportunity to learn about this international celebration and get involved with this year’s event, which will be held on Wednesday, 
October 5. For more information on Walk to School Day, please contact the city’s Walk to School Day Coordinator Kathy Rendek at (630) 420-6709, visit the city’s Web site at www.naperville.il.us or visit the Walk to School Day Web site at www.walktoschool.org.

MUNICIPAL AUCTION

The city’s annual public auction of surplus vehicles and equipment will be held on Saturday, September 10, at the Naperville Municipal Center on Aurora Ave. Gates will open at 8 a.m. for registration and inspection of goods and bidding will begin at 9 a.m. All pieces will be sold as is and must be removed on the day of the auction.  For more information and a list of auction items, please call (630) 420-4164. 


SEPTEMBER 11 CEREMONY

Musical selections and an address from a fallen New York firefighter’s brother, as well as remarks from Commander Dan Shanower’s sister, Victoria S. Wike, will be part of this year’s solemn observance of the terrorist attacks on America.  Naperville’s ceremony to recognize the fourth anniversary of that tragic day is planned for noon on Sunday, September 11, 2005 at the Commander Dan Shanower/September 11 Memorial in Naperville. The observance will also feature a wreath-laying ceremony, school children that will lead the audience in the Pledge of Allegiance, and a color guard composed of representatives of the American Legion, Veterans of Foreign Wars, and the Naperville Police and Fire Departments.  For more information, please visit the city’s Web site at www.naperville.il.us.

ART FAIR

Artists from across the United States will exhibit and sell their artwork during the Riverwalk Art Fair September 17-18, along downtown Naperville’s Riverwalk. The fair is open from 10 a.m.-5 p.m. each day. Admission is free. For more information, visit www.napervilleartleague.com.

RIVERWALK BREAKFAST 

The Riverwalk Foundation will hold its annual fall breakfast, “On the Eve of the Riverwalk’s 25th Year,” from 7-9 a.m. on Thursday, September 29, at the 

Judd Kendall VFW, located at 908 West Jackson Avenue. Riverwalk Commission Chairman Rick Hitchcock will be the featured speaker and will update the community on the Riverwalk’s first 24 years of progress with a look toward its 25th birthday plans. Cost is $40 per person. For more information or to make your reservation, please contact Jan Erickson at (630) 355-1243 or visit www.napervilleriverwalk.com.


175th ANNIVERSARY EVENT FORMS DUE SEPTEMBER 15
Naperville will celebrate the 175th anniversary of its founding with a year-long celebration in 2006 themed “Heritage, Unity and Vision.”  To commemorate this historic anniversary, residents of all ages, service organizations and businesses are encouraged to plan anniversary events of their own. A brochure containing a list of events that have been planned to celebrate the city’s 175th birthday will be produced and distributed to all residents this November. If you would like your event listed in this publication, please complete an Event/Activity Form on the anniversary celebration’s Web site at www.naper175.org by September 15. For more information, please call the Community Relations Office at (630) 420-6707.

SEWER MAIN CONSTRUCTION CONTINUES
Construction work on a new section of the North Sewer Main, which began on July 15, has moved into its next phase.  Construction work is currently underway at the Burlington Northern Railroad, just west of the DuPage River, and at the city ’s North Pumping Station on Ogden Avenue.  This week, construction will begin in Will-O-Way Commons Park from the Burlington Northern RR property to just north of Jefferson Avenue. Construction should be completed by the end of the year.  For more information, please contact Senior Project Engineer Joe Renn at (630) 305-5938.

FALL BULK BRUSH COLLECTION COLLECTION BEGINS SEPTEMBER 5

The City of Naperville’s fall bulk brush collection will begin the week of September 5.  In September, residents can dispose of large quantities of unbundled tree and shrub trimmings at no cost. Pick-up in each area takes one week to complete and corresponds with the regular garbage collection schedule as follows:

garbage collection day
Then brush must





be to the curb by:

Monday


September 4

Tuesday


September 11

Wednesday or Friday

September 18

Thursday


September 25

Brush must measure between three and eight feet in length and may be up to six inches in diameter. Brush must be stacked neatly on the parkway in front of the home with the cut ends toward the street. Brush collection crews will start working early each morning and make only one pass in each neighborhood. Material placed out after the chipper truck has passed will not be collected.  Detailed information is available on the city’s Web site, government access channel and on the Naperlink Hotline at (630) 420-6700, press #, then 7669.
ROUTE 59 IMPROVEMENT PROPOSAL
City staff is preparing a proposal for Route 59 improvements based on all of the public comments received and the engineering analysis prepared by the consulting engineer. The proposal will be posted on the city's web site, www.naperville.il.us under "Current Projects", "Route 59 Improvements" starting the week of September 12th. The public is invited to review the proposal and submit any additional comments or, if they wish to learn more, they can attend a public open house meeting on Monday, Sept 19, between 4:30-7:30pm at the Naperville Municipal Center. The staff proposal will then be forwarded on to the City Council for approval later this fall at a regular City Council meeting. This proposal is a general plan on how to proceed with the project. A more detailed preliminary design, based on this proposal, will be prepared by the city's consultant and presented at a public hearing some time next year

. 

PACE FOX VALLEY UPDATE
The only proposed change to the PACE service in Naperville will be Route 530, which connects Aurora and Naperville. Route 530 will be extended to serve Edward Hospital, Washington Street, and the 5th St. Metra Station once every hour. This change is tentatively scheduled to take place on October 24th. The 530 is the only route change that will affect Naperville.  The plan is to leave  Metra Feeder service as it exists today in Naperville.
HOBSON ROAD CORRIDOR PROJECT

The first public meeting will be held on the 4 study sections between Naper Boulevard and Wehrli Road.  The most effected subdivisions would be Fox Meadows, Hobson Meadows, Hobson Villas, Hobson Hollow, and Huntington Estates. The dates of the public meetings are:

Sept. 29th - Council Chambers, 4pm to 7:30 pm (4 sections between Naper Boulevard and Wehrli Road), Oct. 26th - Meeting Rooms B&C, 4pm to 7:30 pm (4 sections between Washington Street and Naper Boulevard), Nov. 30th - Meeting Rooms B&C, 4 pm to 7:30 pm (3 sections between Wehrli Road 

and Palomino Drive)
FREE PARTICIPATION IN THE ELECTRIC PARADE

Any subdivision that would like to be a participant in the Jan 1, 2006  Naperville 175th birthday parade should contact Paul Hinterlong at 630-778-8239. It's an electric parade just like the celebration 2000 parade. The only thing is to work Naperville's heritage theme into the float. There is no entry fee. Act now because the parade will be limited to only 50 entries.

HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION REMINDER
Individual Homeowners Association officers are reminded by Paul Hinterlong to please pick up packets on proposed changes in their neighborhoods when he calls them.  Many times this is the best way to find out what changes are being proposed for individual neighborhoods.

Editor - hrhofmann@att.net                     9/3/2005  
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